
ELK RIVER CITY COUNCIL
Wednesday, May 18, 2022
9:00 a.m. to 9:37 a.m. 
Regular Monthly Council Meeting & Public Hearing for proposed lot split at 212 Front Street 
Members Present: Mayor Dave Brown, Councilwoman Tena Williams – phone, Councilwoman Diana Olson – phone, Councilwoman Marsha Martin, Councilwoman Connie McCartney
Staff Present: Christina Bartlett – Clerk/Treasurer, Randy Ball – Public Works
Visitors: Wayne Wilson – Elk River Fire Chief, Lawren & Teresa Harper, Hank Gosnell, Mary Doherty, Helen & Douglas Craig, Michelle Bly: TD&H Engineering - phone
1. Call to order – Mayor Dave called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
2. Pledge of Allegiance – was said.
3. Public Hearing for proposed lot split at 212 Front Street
a. Open Hearing – Mayor Dave opened the public hearing at 9:01 a.m.
b. Comments – there were no comments.
c. Close Hearing – Mayor Dave closed the public hearing at 9:02 a.m.
4. Approve minutes: April 20, 2022 Council Meeting – Councilwoman Martin made a motion to approve the April 20, 2022 Council Meeting minutes.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
5. Financial Report – Councilwoman Olson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Councilwoman Martin 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
a. Pay bills – Councilwoman McCartney made a motion to pay the bills.  Councilwoman Martin 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
6. Visitors – Teresa Harper said that dogs have been running loose in town and pooping in their yard.  Clerk Christina will put out reminders for residents to leash their animals and pickup after them.  Teresa was also told she can also file a formal report with the Clerk if she knows who the animal belongs to.  The Mayor will also address this in the next Mayor’s Letter.  Hank Gosnell & Mary Doherty said that they have pictures of where all the water lines are on the Red Barn property, 212 Front Street, if that would help the City.  Randy said he would appreciate those.
Reports
7. Clerk – Christina went over the Clerk’s report.  
8. Public Works – Randy went over the Public Work’s report
9. Mayor – Mayor Dave reported on the usual running of deposits and water samples.  There was also dust abatement.  He met with Inland North Waste regarding smoothing out the agreement between all involved parties.
10. Council – Councilwoman Tena reported that the 1st Fun Run is this coming weekend.  Councilwoman Diana reported that 165 blue 911 signs have been sold.  42 part time residents still do not have them.  18 have told her they will purchase one, 3 gave her a definite no.
11. Fire Department – Chief Wayne Wilson said they will have an ATV wash at the Fun Run and will be cooking from 11 am – 5 pm.
a. Building Report – Tena reported that the next building committee meeting is June 1st.  The garage door openers are being installed today.  It needs to stop raining and dry out in order for the concrete work to begin.
12. Ambulance – none.
Council Business Items

13. Approve lot split at 212 Front Street, Resolution #05-18-22.1 – Councilwoman Marin made a motion to approve Resolution #05-18-22.1. Councilwoman Olson 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried. 

14. Approve lot split at 101 North 3rd Street – Councilwoman Williams made a motion to approve the lot split at 101 North 3rd Street from 1 deeded lot back into 2 standard city lots.  Councilwoman Olson 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried. 
15. Sewer Block Grant update – Michelle Bly reported that the City had received the $500,000 Block Grant.  The next step is that a contract from the Department of Commerce will be sent to us, Michelle will review it.  It will then have to be signed and returned. E environmental documents should be completed shortly and the City Council will review them in July.
16. Garbage canister for 4th of July weekend – Last year the city brought in a garbage canister just for that weekend to help contain all the garbage from the busiest weekend of the year for Elk River.  The smaller canister last year filled up fast so a larger canister will be ordered.  There was also talk to see if the Elk River Recreation District wouldn’t mind helping out with the costs.

17. FYE 2023 budget discussion on fees – It was decided to look at doing the following increases on fees: water - 3%, sewer - 15%, upping mileage reimbursement to $0.60/mile.  These numbers will be used to figure out the budget.
18. Inland North Waste (Latah Sanitation) update – see Mayor’s update, #9.
19. Transportation Plan update – Christina reported Scott and Gentry from Keller Associates will be out May 26th and 27th to do the field work for the Transportation Plan.
20. Elk River communication issue update – Mayor Dave reported that he will be meeting with the involved parties in the next month.
21. Solid Waste tax update – none.
· Meeting adjourned at 9:37 a.m.

· Minutes submitted by Christina Bartlett, City Clerk/Treasurer
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